JOHN H. ALLGAIR, PE, PP, LS (1983-2001)

DAVID J. SAMUEL, PE, PP, CME

JOHN J. STEFANI, PE, LS, PP, CME

JAY B. CORNELL, PE, PP, CME

MICHAEL J. McCLELLAND, PE, PP, CME

GREGORY R. VALESI, PE, PP, CME



TIMOTHY W. GILLEN, PE, PP, CME
BRUCE M. KOCH, PE, PP, CME
LOUIS J. PLOSKONKA, PE, CME
TREVOR J. TAYLOR, PE, PP, CME
BEHRAM TURAN, PE, LSRP
LAURA J. NEUMANN, PE, PP
DOUGLAS ROHMEYER, PE, CFM, CME
ROBERT J. RUSSO, PE, PP, CME
JOHN J. HESS, PE, PP, CME

MEMO TO: RESIDENTS OF BRANDON ROAD AND DICKSON ROAD

DATE: APRIL 8, 2019

SUBJECT: ROUTE 79 FORCE MAIN RECONSTRUCTION

WESTERN MONMOUTH UTILITIES AUTHORITY

CME FILE NO.: PWM-00317.01

The Western Monmouth Utilities Authority (WMUA) is continually making improvements to its infrastructure system to better serve its customers.

As part of the Route 79 Force Main Reconstruction project the sanitary sewer main on Brandon Road is being replaced. Carbro Constructors Corp. of Hillsborough, NJ has been retained by the WMUA to construct the project, and **weather permitting**, anticipates starting sewer main replacements on your street **on or about April 15, 2019**, with preparatory work commencing the week of April 8th, 2019. Construction will generally take place between 7:00 AM and 5:00 PM, Monday through Friday.

Please note that starting the week of April 15th Brandon Road will be closed to through traffic during working hours, and in order to expedite the work we ask that you do not park your car on the street within the work zone during working hours. Additionally, if you require use of your car during the day please remove it from your driveway prior to 7:00 AM. We will attempt to maintain access to your driveway throughout construction as much as possible; however access may not be possible when work is occurring in front of your driveway. You will have access to your driveway at the end of each work day.

The work involved with this particular project includes the replacement of roughly 600 linear feet of sanitary sewer main on Brandon Road from Route 79 to past Dickson Road, as well as the installation of new sewer cleanout assemblies and connection to your existing sewer lateral at the curb line, curb replacement as warranted by the construction, and following completion of these items, the road will be resurfaced throughout the limits of the sewer main installation.

Please note that colored paint and flags will be appearing along the roadway and sidewalk. These marks indicate the presence of important underground utilities. Please do not move these flags or attempt to remove the marks.

Every effort will be made to minimize any inconvenience during construction. The WMUA's Consulting Engineer, CME Associates, will have representatives in the area while the work takes place. If you have any questions or comments, do not hesitate to approach one of these representatives or to contact **Mr. Jason Nizolek of CME Associates at 908-415-0153**.

<u>NOTE:</u> The refuse and recycling collections schedule will not change. Please continue to place these items at curbside as usual.

Thank you for your anticipated cooperation during these improvements.